
ECW On Sci Fi – December 18,
2007: The Holiday Weak Spot
ECW On Sci Fi
Date: December 18, 2007
Location: Blue Cross Arena, Rochester, New York
Commentators: Joey Styles, Tazz

We’re done with Armageddon and ECW World Champion CM Punk has
his hands full with Big Daddy V, who pinned him in a tag match
at the pay per view. Other than that, there is a good chance
that this week’s show is going to be a bit lighter ala Raw,
which isn’t a bad thing given the holiday season. Let’s get to
it.

Here is Armageddon if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Miz/John Morrison vs. Shannon Moore/Jimmy Wang Yang

Non-title and a rematch from last week’s surprisingly rather
good match. Moore rolls Miz up a few times to start and Miz
knows he’s in a bit of trouble. Morrison takes his place but
Moore punches at both champions to keep up the fast start.
Yang comes in for a running basement dropkick to Morrison,
followed by a suplex into Moore’s slingshot hilo. It’s back to
Miz, who can’t even take over with a Morrison distraction. The
champs are knocked outside, where stereo baseball slides are
blocked and we take a break.

We come back with Yang kicking Morrison away and bringing
Moore back in to pick up the pace again. Morrison knocks Moore
down though and Miz catapults him throat first into the bottom
rope.  The  cravate  keeps  Moore  in  trouble  and  Morrison’s
slingshot elbow gets two. Morrison goes up but gets kicked out
of the air, allowing the hot tag to Yang (there’s one you
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don’t hear very often). Everything breaks down and Moore dives
off the top onto Morrison. Back in and Morrison accidentally
kicks Miz in the head, setting up the top rope moonsault press
to give Yang the upset pin.

Rating: C+. These guys work well together and while I’m not
big on the champs taking a pin, it’s not like they have any
other challengers to come after the titles at the moment. The
two match series has worked far better than I would have
expected and now they have what should be a showdown trilogy
match waiting on them. Somehow this is as good as the tag
division gets these days, so I’ll take what I can get.

We look back at CM Punk getting pinned by Big Daddy V at the
pay per view.

Colin Delaney vs. Shelton Benjamin

Before the match, Tazz is in the ring for a quick chat with
Delaney,  who  is  the  hometown  boy  in  his  first  match.  No
pressure there of course. A t-bone suplex and big boot set up
a buckle bomb to drop Delaney over and over. The jumping
Downward Spiral finishes for Shelton fast.

Post match, Shelton declares there AIN’T NO STOPPING ME NOW!

Kofi Kingston deals with a bully in Jamaica.

Nunzio vs. Kenny Dykstra

Dykstra has Victoria with him and I keep forgetting he hasn’t
been let go yet. Nunzio is dressed as an elf to hand out candy
canes to the crowd. That doesn’t work for Dykstra, who runs
him over to start and stomps on the canes (what a Grinch)
before we hit the chinlock. A comeback is cut off with a
backdrop and the top rope legdrop gives Dykstra the pin.

Video on MVP.

Raw Rebound.



MVP vs. CM Punk

Non-title. Before the match, MVP brags about himself and wants
MVP out here now. We’re joined in progress with Punk fighting
out of a headlock but getting taken back down into an armbar.
That’s reversed into a headscissors but they stay on the mat
with MVP going back to the armbar. Punk grabs a headscissors
before dropkicking him in the back of the head for two as
things pick up a bit. MVP is right back with a running boot to
the head and the armbar goes on.

We’ll make that a cravate, with MVP firing off some knees to
the face for a nasty bonus. There’s a kick to the face to put
Punk down again and we hit ANOTHER armbar. MVP switches to a
reverse chinlock until Punk drops him down onto his back for a
break.  Punk  hits  a  running  knee  lift  and  the  springboard
clothesline gets two. Back up and MVP avoids a charge in the
corner, where Punk gets tied in the Tree of Woe. A bunch of
stomps in the corner are enough to get MVP disqualified.

Rating: C-. Oh yeah this was about what I would have expected
from a holiday week show, as they didn’t bother trying to do
anything here. You don’t want either champion losing but this
was a match designed to get by on name only. Neither was
interested in trying here and then they have an ending to save
face. Not much to this one, but it could work on a bigger
stage.

Post match MVP hits the running boot in the corner and leaves.
Cue Chavo Guerrero Jr. in a surprise return to brainbuster
Punk. The frog splash crushes Punk to end the show. I’m not
sure why they have a new villain in here, especially when Big
Daddy V and possibly MVP are right there now, but why do that
when you can have Chavo Guerrero?

Overall Rating: D+. The opening match is all that is worth
seeing here and there is nothing else to see whatsoever. The
rest of the show was pretty uninteresting and they did little



more than put people in the ring and fill in time. I wasn’t
feeling this one, but it’s the holiday season so it isn’t like
many people are going to be paying attention anyway.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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